 Colorado Channel Authority Board 

Meeting Minutes

October 19, 2011 at 12pm
World Trade Center, City Conference Room, 27th floor

Conference Dial-in Number: (559) 546-1000
 Host Access Code: 819283*
 Participant Access Code: 819283#
1. Call to order and attendance 

Board Members

Sen. Steadman - Excused
Sen. Cadman – Present
Rep. Holbert - Present
Luisa Collins – Notified Secretary she will be out on 10/19
Carol Haller – Present

Rep. Todd – Present (phone)

John Montgomery – Present
Ken Fellman – Present
Laura Hoeppner – Present (phone)
Other individuals present:  Ed Krisor, Lynne Sprague, Bart Miller, Tony Shawcross, Chris Haugen
2. Public comment period- None offered.
3. Review & approval of August 17th, 2011 meeting minutes
Ed Krisor inquired about the language of the ‘Standard of meetings missed” policy noted in the minutes-was this accurate?  Board agreed that it was accurate and reflected the conversation and vote at the August meeting.
Rep. Holbert moved to approved, Carol Haller seconded, minutes unanimously approved.
4. Introduction of Chris Haugen

Chris is the Director of Productions at OMF, and will be taking Deb Lastowka’s place as Director on the House of Representatives side at the Capitol. 
5. Update on NAPAN conference

Chris provided a brief summary of the conference he attended in late September on behalf of the Colorado Channel. Ed Krisor asked Chris to provide a list of conference attendees.
6.  CCAB Board role in fundraising
John Montgomery proposed that this item be tabled until the December board meeting when Senator Steadman is present.  The board felt that he had the most information on the background and prior work done on this issue.  The board agreed; agenda item tabled until December.

7. RFP Process
Ken Fellman provided background on the RFP issue and noted that this board has addressed the issue once before and the board was interested in developing an RFP, but it didn’t move forward due to timing and suggested the board form a subcommittee to develop the RFP process and timeline.

Carol Haller added that OMF had the initial contract with the broadcast of the House of Representatives to televise before the Authority Board was created; after Board was created the relationship with OMF was maintained because things were going well; RFP discussed at that time as well but didn’t happen due to calendar constraints.

The current contract with OMF extends through June of 2012, so the ideally the board would have an RFP developed by January of 2012 to allow transition time if necessary.

Rep. Holbert and Rep Todd both noted that they felt it was best to have an RFP process so as not have the appearance of impropriety or a ‘captive audience’. 

After brief discussion, the board agreed that it would move forward with developing an RFP process through a subcommittee.
Interested members for the RFP subcommittee: Carol Haller, Ken Fellman, John Montgomery, Ed Krisor, Bart Miller, Senator Steadman, and Rep. Todd (depending on her schedule)
Date for this subcommittee meeting:

Wednesday, November 16th, 8a-9a, World Trade Center Bldg, City Conference Room, 27th floor
8. Board members whose terms are nearing an end:

a. Laura Hoeppner-appt ended 7/29/11 
b. John Montgomery-Vice Chair, appt ended 10/6/11

c. Luisa Collins-appt by Gov, appt ended 10/6/11

d. Ken Fellman, appt by Gov, appt ended 10/6/11

Ed Krisor stated that according to Article 12, Section 1, Board members will continue until replaced.  He encouraged board members whose term has expired to contact their appointing person/body to request re-appointment.
9. Programming on Govt Access Channels (sample policies provided by Ken Fellman)

Ken gave a brief overview of both the Lakewood and Greenwood Village policies.  Ken suggested that this work move forward in a subcommittee that will meet before the next board meeting in December.  Further, the board felt like the existing Additional Content Committee would be the best committee for this work to be housed.  After additional discussion, it was determined that Tony Shawcross would first work on developing the priorities for types of content/criteria, and then share it with Ken Fellman for review and development.  The draft policy would then go to the Additional Content Cmt for review before the December Board meeting. The board agreed that this was the best direction/strategy for developing this policy.

Current Additional Content Cmt members: Laura Hoeppner, Representative Nancy Todd, Jon Sarchet, Scott Nachtrieb, Teresa Holst, Senator Steadman.  Additionally, Ken Fellman will join this committee when the cmt addresses this issue.

Board members noted a question to address as this issue gets resolved: Should it be elected or appointed officials that make these decisions.  Ken noted that the Lakewood policy intentionally designated the City Manager make these decisions as a way to insulate legislators.
10. Additional Content Update

Chris reviewed the list of projects approved at the August Board Meeting.  OMF Production team is moving forward with the prioritized and approved additional pieces

Sen. Cadman inquired about our efforts at driving viewers to the channel/website.  Possible strategies to follow up on: future version of the Bluebook, Channel 4 will look at doing a mention at the beginning of the 2012 session

Current efforts: “Button” sent in May 2011 to all 100 legislators to add to their personal webpages; photo blog cards at all tour guide tables at the Capitol.

11. Other agenda items? None
 Next Meeting Date:
     Dec 7th, noon-1pm, World Trade Center Bldg, Mountain Conference Room, 27th Floor

Proposed agenda items:

· Report back from Additional Content Cmt-programming policies

· Report back from RFP subcommittee

· Board role in fundraising-tabled from October board meeting

